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January 2016 
LAST NEWS FROM THE DOYENNES 
 
 
Dear friends and members of the Doyennes. 
 

The board of the club Les Doyennes de Panhard & Levassor wish you a 
Happy and prosperous year. 

 

 
 
In the darkness of 2015, deeply marked with adversity, human passion is a ray of light: we have a 
responsibility in preserving a precious heritage. 
 
2015 was a year of transition for our club, especially in term of communication. Last summer, you 
discovered our new web site, thanks to Gilles Vayre who became our new webmaster: 
http://doyennes-panhard-levassor.fr/ 
 
This was a huge job and we can be proud of the result. Now we must make it live and we rely on you. 
 
A section is dedicated to members. The access is now strictly personal, based on your mail address. 
You received some time ago a mail with details in it. If this was not the case, it may happen that we do 
not have your correct mail address. It is important that you inform us of that as mail will become the 

2016 



 

 

 
Association membre de la FFVE n°372 

B.P. 8 – 50260 – BRICQUEBEC – Tél. : 02 33 52 23 60  – Mob. : 06 09 43 20 68 
doyennes.pl@wanadoo.fr ou registre.doyennes@free.fr – Internet : http://doyennes-panhard-levassor.fr/  

main communication media in the future and these paper “last news” might be the last in this format 
(except for those who refuse to consider Internet access…). 
 
The bulletin is also changing. You will soon receive the first “new format” bulletin, thanks to Jean-Hervé 
Reul. It is also a huge work and we have to thank him warmly. It is nevertheless a team work and we 
need you. Without article, no bulletin! You may have noticed that you did not receive any bulletin last 
summer as we did not have enough stuff to put in it... 
 
For the future, we have a lot of ideas in mind. To make them come true we need efforts from any one of 
the members of the Doyennes de Panhard & Levassor. Who never put hands in the engine? We all 
have experiences that might be shared. Also we all have somewhere some old documents, photos, 
press articles (whatever the language)… lets shows them. This will allow us to share a quality bulletin. 
 
Last but not least, for the first time in our history our club will have a stand at RETROMOBILE in Paris. 
 
Again we need you. The show will take place from Wednesday, February 3rd to Sunday, February 7th. 
We ask everyone who intends to visit the show if he can take some time to represent us on the stand. In 
a perfect world, we would like to have two to three people continuously. You will find attached a table 
that you can fill with your availabilities to ensure a continuous presence. 
 
We also need volunteers for the setting up on Monday, February 1st and dismounting on Sunday 
evening. 
 
THANK YOU IN ADVANCE… 
 
SPARE PARTS: 

Our club owns a small stock of mechanical spare parts, exclusively for our members. 
Contact Matthieu Cognet on (+33) 6 60 34 63 50 or by e.mail : cognet@club-internet.fr 
 

OLD BULLETINS AVAILABILITY: 
Old bulletins, exclusively for club members , are available for a unit price of 8 €. Contact us 
for the postal charge, depending on your country. 
 

Hoping to see you very soon, during our statutory meeting or at Retromobile, stand PAV 1 L 111. 
 
 

Arnaud BLANC 
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Robert PANHARD, honorary co-president 

Marie-Andrée de TREMIOLLES, honorary co-president, vice-president in charge of finances 
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